
From: Jack Rosevear
To: Ryan Bonk, City Manager
Cc: Cary Curtis
Subject: Thank You
Date: Wednesday, April 16, 2025 12:33:59 AM

Hi Ryan. Hoping you are well.  I wanted to express my appreciation for the actions of your
Community Engagement Officer, Brian Attama, at the scene of a recent critical medical
emergency on West Sierra Ave.  On Monday, 4/14/25 at 11:09am, a resident of the City was
severely injured when his vehicle accidentally rolled over him.  Fire and Medics were
dispatched to the scene.  Hearing the call, Brian responded to the area and played a crucial role
getting the patient stabilized, loaded and transported to an awaiting helicopter, for flight to the
regional trauma center.

With this serious of a traumatic incident, seconds count.  I appreciate the teamwork everyone
shows in helping to save a life.  Please accept my thanks and gratitude for the partnership the
City, Fire and Hospital District have together.  Being able to utilize Brian, while on duty,
absolutely made a positive difference.

Thanks again for a job well done by Brian, supported by an outstanding City management.

Respectfully,
Jack

Jack Rosevear, Fire Chief
Beckwourth Peak Fire Protection District
180 Main Street
Beckwourth,  CA  96122
Office: 530-832-1008
Cell:  530-816-0525
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